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Regular Service Schedule
	

Morning Minyan (Monday & Thursday)................................................8:00 am
Friday Evening Services.........................................................................5:30 pm

*Please Note - Saturday Shabbat Services have been cancelled until we find a new spiritual leader, 
but Temple members are welcome to attend services at the Fall River Jewish Home, Adas Israel, 

or Temple Emanu-El.  Please see the box on the bottom of page 2 for more details. 

The Bulletin of

Fall River, Massachusetts
Temple Beth El

The following letter was sent to our president, Steve Silverman, and Temple Beth El from Shirley & Allen Taradash:

Dear Steve and Temple Beth El Members,

	 On November 9, 2012 the Torah that Temple Beth El so graciously donated to 
Congregation Beth Israel in Colleyville, Texas was delivered.

	 Congregation Beth Israel was overjoyed with this gift and celebrated its arrival in 
a very traditional way. The celebration started approximately one half mile from the 
synagogue with a parade. The Torah was carried under the Chuppah surrounded by ap-
proximately 150 members of the congregation singing and playing music through the 
streets of Colleyville to the synagogue. People who were unable to walk in the parade 
lined the streets and waved Israeli flags as the Torah passed by.

	 Once the Torah arrived at the synagogue more singing and dancing took place and the Rabbi danced with the Torah in the center 
of the circle. When the dancing subsided the Shofar was blown welcoming the Torah to the congregation. The congregants formed a 
line around and through the sanctuary. From the entrance, the Torah was handed from family to family as it proceeded on its way to 
the bimah. Once it arrived at the bimah the Rabbi held the Torah up for all to see and then placed it in its place of honor in the Ark.

	     The whole welcoming procedure was very traditional and very moving. At the Friday 
night service Shirley lit the Sabbath candles and I gave a short narrative as to how the Torah 
came to Congregation Beth Israel and its donation from Temple Beth El in Fall River, MA. 
The congregation was overwhelmed with Temple Beth El’s generosity. The Rabbi spoke 
about the fact that now they no longer had to worry about having to return the second Torah 
and the fact that many generations will read from this Torah regularly. Congregation Beth 
Israel had a leaf inscribed honoring Temple Beth El’s gift and it is placed on the Tree of Life 
in the foyer as you enter the synagogue for all to see.

     On Saturday morning Shirley and I were given the honor of the first blessing as a member 
of the Congregation read from the new Torah. Everyone in the Congregation came up to us and 
thanked us for bringing them the Torah and asked that we relay their thanks to the members of 
Temple Beth El. They are extremely appreciative of this wonderful gift and will cherish it.

	 The weekend was celebrated with an Oneg Shabbat, a Saturday luncheon and a true Texas 
kosher barbeque after the Havdalah. The pictures enclosed will give you an idea of how happy 
this congregation was to receive your gift.

	 This journey has been a once in a lifetime experience for us. We greatly appreciate Temple 
Beth El’s gift to this young, vibrant Congregation Beth Israel. We know many Bar and Bat 
Mitzvah children will give this Torah a new life in its new home.

									         Allen & Shirley Taradash
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President’s Message
Dear Members,

As we celebrate the beginning of a new calendar year, we also 
look forward to a new beginning here at Temple Beth El.  

As I write this article the Search Committee is working out 
plans to interview a new spiritual leader, but in this case the poplans to interview a new spiritual leader, but in this case the po-
sition of spiritual leader would be assumed by a couple, Rabbi sition of spiritual leader would be assumed by a couple, Rabbi 
Mark Elber and his wife, Cantor Shoshana Brown.  If all goes as Mark Elber and his wife, Cantor Shoshana Brown.  If all goes as 
planned, Rabbi Elber and Cantor Brown will lead Friday evening planned, Rabbi Elber and Cantor Brown will lead Friday evening 
and Saturday morning Shabbat services in the latter part of Janu-
ary.  As soon as the dates are confirmed we will get word to all of ary.  As soon as the dates are confirmed we will get word to all of 
you, as we would like as many congregants as possible to attend.  
We would love to have enough to use the sanctuary for at least one 
of the services.

We continue to make repairs to the building, focusing mainly 
on stopping leaks and repairing water damage.  Although it seems 
to be a never-ending challenge, we have made some significant to be a never-ending challenge, we have made some significant 
inroads, particularly with the granite steps leading up to the sanc-
tuary.  We have also repaired many sections of the roof and a great tuary.  We have also repaired many sections of the roof and a great 
many windows.

I would like to thank the Grimshaw-Gudewicz Foundation for I would like to thank the Grimshaw-Gudewicz Foundation for 
once again giving us a grant for $1000.00, which we will use in our once again giving us a grant for $1000.00, which we will use in our 
ongoing quest to restore and maintain our magnificent building.  
Thanks, too, to Bernie and Arthur Miranda, who have done the 
majority of the work, and continue to come up with new solutions 
to old problems.  They truly are the “Leak Masters.”

     Stephen D. Silverman
    President

Sisterhood President’s Message
Dear Members,

It is now January, and believe it or not the days are getting 
longer. It’s that time of year when the countdown to spring be-
gins. I can’t wait to put the winter behind me. It’s so good to have 
something to look forward to, and spring is that something.

Those folks who attended the Hanukkah party were treated 
to a lovely afternoon of good food and great socialization. Scott 
Tepper gave us a chance to see him in action. He led us in the 
singing of several holiday favorites. It was great to see Joan Der-
mody in the kitchen. It was just like old times.

Monday morning classes have resumed at the Temple. Scott 
Tepper starts by leading the morning minyan and then teaches an 
adult education class. Those who attend enjoy it very much. If 
you have a chance, make it a point to stop in. He is very knowl-
edgeable. You are sure to enjoy it.

The next meeting of the book club is Wednesday, January 9th 
at 10:30 am in the Temple library. We will be discussing Gone 
Girl by Gillian Flynn. Put it on your calendar and plan to join 
us.

So until next month, Shalom.

    Libby Cohen,     
    Sisterhood President

  Fall River Jewish Home   538 Robeson St.    (508) 679-6172
  Saturday Shabbat Service:  9:45 am

  Congregation Adas Israel   1647 Robeson St  (508) 674-9761
  Saturday Shabbat Service:  9:00 am

  Temple Emanu-El       www.teprov.org
  99 Taft Ave, Providence, RI  02906  (401) 421-9279
  Mon - Fri:  7 am & 5:45 pm in the Chapel
  Saturday:  8 am in the Chapel, 9:30 am in the Sanctuary
  Sundays & Holidays:  8 am & 5:45 pm in the Chapel

  Fall River Jewish Home
  Saturday Shabbat Service:  9:45 am

  Congregation Adas Israel
  Saturday Shabbat Service:  9:00 am

  Temple Emanu-El 
  99 Taft Ave, Providence, RI  02906  (401) 421-9279
  Mon - Fri:  7 am & 5:45 pm in the Chapel
  Saturday:  8 am in the Chapel, 9:30 am in the Sanctuary
  Sundays & Holidays:  8 am & 5:45 pm in the Chapel

Fall River Jewish Home
  

SHORT-TERM REHABILITATION 
AND RECOVERY SERVICES

Let us help you return home safely!
Kosher dining services provided.

Also offering Respite Care 
and Long-term Stays.

For more information please call (508) 679-6172
538 Robeson St., Fall River, MA  02720

www.fallriverjewishhome.org

Let us help you return home safely!
Kosher dining services provided.Kosher dining services provided.

Let us help you return home safely!
Kosher dining services provided.

Our condolences to the family of Robert Zais♦
Our condolences to the family of Phyllis Nerenberg♦
A warm welcome to our new member, Debra Sandler♦
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Fall River United Jewish Appeal, Inc.
385 High Street, Fall River, MA 02720

Tel: (508) 673-7791      Fax: (508) 678-6735
e-mail:  fruja@comcast.net

Office Hours:  Monday & Thursday, 9 am to Noon

Senior Center:  (at the Fall River Jewish Home)
Open 5 days a week for lunch...Kosher and delicious.  For reser-
vations/cancellations call the Nutrition Office at (508) 324-4619 
or (800) 293-8943 before 1:30 pm on the previous business day 
before you want to reserve or cancel.  A taxi will be provided if 
needed.  

Social Worker:  We have a social service program for our com-
munity.  If you are in need of the services of a social worker, call 
(508) 673-7791.  Confidentiality will be respected.

Friendly Visitor:  Jackie Gedacht is ready, willing and able to 
visit the sick or shut-ins.  Call the UJA office at (508) 673-7791 
to  schedule a visit.

SERVICE SCHEDULE
January 2013:  Tevet/Shevat 5773

Friday, January 4 (22 Tevet)
Candle Lighting 4:10 pm
Shabbat Service 5:30 pm

Friday, January 11 (29 Tevet)
Candle Lighting 4:17 pm
Shabbat Service 5:30 pm

Saturday, January 12 (1 Shevat)
Rosh Chodesh Shevat

Friday, January 18  (7 Shevat)
Candle Lighting 4:25 pm
Shabbat Service 5:30 pm

Friday, January 25 (14 Shevat) 
Candle Lighting 4:33 pm
Shabbat Service 5:30 pm

Saturday, January 26 (15 Shevat)
Tu B’Shevat 

William E. Kaufman……….................….Rabbi Emeritus
Steve Silverman……...........................…………President
Tilden Bogus…………….......................…Vice President
Libby Cohen......................…….............……….Secretary
William Chebot……..............................……….Treasurer
Libby Cohen……………................……..Sisterhood Pres.

Meaningful Services from a  
Trusted Friend Since 1893

Respectfully honoring the customs and traditions of the  
Jewish community, funerals are in strict accordance  

with Jewish Law.

508-673-0781
William “BT” Hathaway

           Mike Roberts

Clifton Rehabilitative Nursing Center  
508-675-7589 

Clifton Outpatient Rehabilitation Clinic 
508-675-0329 

Clifton Assisted Living Community 
508-324-0200 

Clifton Hospice Services  
(a community hospice agency) 

508-675-7583 
      Celebrating Over 50 Years of Dedication to Excellence 

Clifton  HEALTHCARE CAMPUS
Wilbur Avenue, Somerset, MA  02725 

  Reminders:

Book Club, January 9thª

Bulletin Deadline, January 15thª



TEMPLE OFFICE
385 High St., Fall River, MA  02720

Tel. (508) 674-3529    Fax (508) 678-6735
E-mail: templebethel@comcast.net (New!)

Website:  frtemplebethel.org
Office Hours:

Monday - Friday:  9:00 am – Noon
Office Closed:

Tuesday, January 1st - New Year’s Day
Monday, January 21st - Martin Luther King Day
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The following letter was written by Jeffrey Weissman, 
President of Congregation Adas Israel:

Dear fellow Congregants,

	 The past year has been one of confusion and turmoil for 
Congregation Adas Israel. We originally thought we had the syn-
agogue building sold to Chabad of South Coast, which would 
have allowed us to remain in the building. After several missed 
deadlines, however, we realized that there was no way that the 
Chabad could afford the building and would not be able to ob-
tain a bank loan.   

	 There was an offer made by the Word of Life Church, 
which was always in the background, but they also had trouble 
obtaining a bank loan. This August we reached a new and work-
able agreement with the church, resulting in the final sale of the 
building and ONLY the building, and on November 22, 2012 the 
papers were signed and a bank check was received by Congrega-
tion Adas Israel. 
 
	 This sale does NOT mean that the congregation was sold 
or disbanded; Congregation Adas Israel is and always will be 
a viable Orthodox congregation. Our location has changed and 
we have been graciously welcomed by Temple Beth El in Fall 
River and still have a place to conduct services, have meetings 
and celebrate holidays. We welcome our members to join us on 
Saturday mornings and holidays and also welcome the members 
of Temple Beth El to join us in our celebrations.

	 The sale of the building was done to provide for the future 
of the two Orthodox cemeteries in Fall River, Hebrew Cemetery 
on McMahon Street, and Agudas Achim Cemetery on Newhall 
Street. There currently are three plans that are being explored to 
manage the cemeteries in a cost effective manner, while allow-
ing for the preservation of both cemeteries as they were char-
tered to be.

	 I can’t emphasize enough that only our building was sold, 
the congregation is and always will be Orthodox, and with Hash-
em’s blessing will continue at Temple Beth El. The memorial 
plaques and pictures that were in the synagogue have come with 
us and will be displayed in the Temple if suitable arrangements 
can be made. There is no plan to destroy any of the plaques or 
dispose of the pictures, and they will be remaining with the syn-
agogue unless arrangements can be made with the Center for 
Jewish Culture at UMass Dartmouth to display them in their li-
brary. Please feel free to contact me or any member of the Board 
of Directors, should you have a concern.

	 On behalf of the board of directors of Congregation Adas 
Israel, I would like to thank the board of Temple Beth El for 
their generous offer to house not only our congregation but also 
many of our plaques and artifacts.  Our office has been set up in 
their downstairs office space, we are currently holding Saturday 
Shabbat services in their chapel, we hold meetings in their board 
room, and we have the use of their kosher kitchen for our many 

meals and events.  While we have all had to make some adjust-
ments, we look forward to continuing our Orthodox traditions in 
our new home.  Again I would like to welcome all Temple Beth El 
congregants to join us for services and Kiddush.

	 Lastly, I would like to thank all the people who helped with the 
move, including George Haire, Cliff Lander, Renee Lipson, Barry 
Harwood, and Tom Gregory, the Temple’s custodian.  We couldn’t 
have done it without them.

					     Respectfully,
					     Jeffrey Weissman, President
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IDA AND DAVID CHAVENSON 
SCHOLARSHIP FUND

In honor of Marvin Greenberg celebrating a special 
     birthday
	 Irma & Carl Feldman
In memory of Michael Diorio
In memory of Phyllis Nerenberg
For the recovery of Joan Boyd
For the recovery of Marilyn Sokoll
	 Ann & Bob Chavenson

BERNARD HOROWITZ 
BUILDING MAINTENANCE FUND

In memory of dear friend, Louise Cohen
	 Annette Horowitz

HYMAN & GOLDIE SCHWARTZ LEGACY FUND
For the yahrzeit of my beloved husband, Isaac Schwartz	
	 Tylda Schwartz

YAHRZEITS
For the yahrzeit of my beloved…	 Donated by:

Father in law, Frederick Belford	 Hon. Aileen Belford
Father in law, Frederick Belford	 Virginia Belford
Father, David Cohen	 Meryl & Barry Novek
Sister, Frances Fradkin	 Dr. Irving Fradkin
Mother, Alice Helfanbein	 Barry Helfanbein
Parents, Claire & Samuel Liss	 Melvin Liss
Father, Samuel Rotenberg	 Lisa & Steve Shapiro
Mother, Pauline Rudolph	 Sheila & Leonard Lakin
	 Howard Rudolph
Paula Shuman	 David Shuman
Mother, Paula Shuman	 Peter Shuman
Husband, Nathan Silk	 Carol Silk
Father, Julius Simpson	 Irma Feldman
Father, Maurice Sludsky	 Paula Sultan
Husband, Robert Sokoll	 Marilyn Sokoll
Father, Aaron Solotist	 Harriet Grunberg
Mother, Rose Tallman	 Elayne Lowenthal
Mother, Frieda Wiener	 Donald Wiener
Mother, Lillian Woltman	 Joanne Tuck
Mother, Anna Zalkind	 Barbara Eisner

MAURICE ALPERT 
MEMORIAL ENDOWMENT FUND

In memory of Harold Isserlis
In memory of Seymour Kevelson
In memory of Marvin Levin
	 Sumner Alpert

CAPITAL FUND
In honor of Temple Beth El
	 Pastoral Care Office/Charlton Hospital
In memory of Barry Berger
	 Hon. Aileen Belford
In memory of Seymour Kevelson
	 Erin Goldstein
In memory of Phyllis Nerenberg
	 Gloria & Jerry Baskin
	 Beverly Sokoll
	 Ellen Sokoll
	 Irene Stern
In memory of David Wolf
	 Irma & Carl Feldman
For the recovery of Marilyn Sokoll
	 Elayne Lowenthal
	 Irene Stern	
	 Adelle & Don Wiener
For the recovery of Beverly Solup
	 Irene Stern
	 Adelle & Don Wiener

Thank you for your donations received through December 20, 2012

        

      Helen Suzman was born to Lithuanian immigrants and 
was a lifelong citizen of South Africa. She studied statistics and 
economics at Witwatersrand University, married Dr. Moses Su-
zman at 19 and had two daughters. She gave up teaching to en-
ter politics and was elected to the House of Assembly in 1953. 
She joined the liberal Progressive Party in 1959 and was the 
sole member unquestioningly against apartheid. Suzman spent 
a total of 36 years in parliament, visited Nelson Mandela often 
when he was in prison and was present when he signed the new 
constitution in 1996. She was twice nominated for the Nobel 
Peace Prize and received many other awards from religious and 
human rights organizations. Queen Elizabeth II made her an 
honorary Dame Commander of the Order of the British Empire 
for her tireless efforts opposing apartheid.

Helen Suzman
(November 7, 1917 – January 1, 2009)

South Africa
Anti-Apartheid Activist and Politician

The bulletin of Temple Beth El (USPS-075-340) is published monthly from 
September to June for $1.00 per year by Temple Beth El, 385 High St., Fall 
River, MA.  Periodicals postage paid at Fall River, MA.  POSTMASTERS, send 
address changes to Temple Beth El, 385 High St., Fall River, MA  02720-3348.

Sisterhood Gift Shop
 

	 I am available every Monday after 12 noon if you would like 
to browse our gift shop.  All other days by appointment--I’m just 
a phone call away!  If you wish to order items not available in the 
gift shop, some of the companies will allow me to place an order 
for an additional charge of just $5.

Happy New Year!

Hannah R. Evans
Phone:  508-674-2505  Email:  hannahbecky@comcast.net



1/1/2013  Tevet 19, 5773
   Morris Hochheiser     Morris Hochheiser     Morris Hochheiser
   George Lustig  
   Dr. Samuel Sandler     Dr. Samuel Sandler     Dr. Samuel Sandler
  
1/2/2013  Tevet 20, 5773
   Harold Brooks  
  
1/4/2013  Tevet 22, 5773
   Gussie Blume  
   Martha Kaufmann  
   Nathan Trieff     Nathan Trieff     Nathan Trieff
  
1/5/2013  Tevet 23, 5773
   Fannie Wilner Aranov  
   Ruth Gerard     Ruth Gerard     Ruth Gerard
   Mae Hodosh  
   Sarah Kaplan  
  
1/6/2013  Tevet 24, 5773
   Bruce Kay  
  
1/8/2013  Tevet 26, 5773
   Lillian Kline  
   Anna Ellison Schaffer     Anna Ellison Schaffer     Anna Ellison Schaffer
  
1/9/2013  Tevet 27, 5773
   Sarah Belford     Sarah Belford     Sarah Belford
   Joseph Noe Golub  
  
1/10/2013 Tevet 28, 5773
   Simon Winokoor     Simon Winokoor     Simon Winokoor
  
1/11/2013 Tevet 29, 5773
   Rebecca Bogorad     Rebecca Bogorad     Rebecca Bogorad
   Anna Nerenberg  
   Birdie Phillips  

1/13/2013 Shevat 2, 5773
   Dorothy S. Levin  
  
1/14/2013 Shevat 3, 5773
   Sidney Goldman  
   Rose Moss  
  
1/15/2013 Shevat 4, 5773
   Benjamin Isserlis  
  
1/16/2013 Shevat 5, 5773
   Claire Sundel  
  
1/17/2013 Shevat 6, 5773
   Sarah Freedman  
   Charles Rosenberg  
   Philip Shapiro  
  
1/19/2013 Shevat 8, 5773
   Ralph D. Lider     Ralph D. Lider     Ralph D. Lider
  
1/20/2013 Shevat 9, 5773
   Augusta Kaufmann  
  
1/21/2013 Shevat 10, 5773
   Joseph Horowitz  
   Cynthia Gold Karlinsky  
  
1/23/2013 Shevat 12, 5773
   Arnold Wolfson  
   Louis Yaffe  
  
1/24/2013 Shevat 13, 5773 
   Bernard Jaffe  

  

1/25/2013 Shevat 14, 5773
   Louis Freedman  
   Esther Mickelson  
   William Shriberg  
   Morris Wilner     Morris Wilner     Morris Wilner
  
1/26/2013 Shevat 15, 5773 
   Margot Bogus  
   Adolph Feder     Adolph Feder     Adolph Feder
   Fannie Hoffman  
   Fannie Woloshen  
  
1/27/2013 Shevat 16, 5773
   Abner Kravitz  
  
1/28/2013 Shevat 17, 5773
   Jack Mickelson  
   Charles Novek     Charles Novek     Charles Novek
   Milton Zais  
  
1/29/2013 Shevat 18, 5773
   Edith Gerlich  
   Ada Wolfson  
  
1/30/2013 Shevat 19, 5773 
   Atty. Rose Korn Hirschman  
   Louis Robinovitz  
  
1/31/2013 Shevat 20, 5773 
   Morris Horvitz  
   Harry Lider     Harry Lider     Harry Lider
   Lottie Bloom Sandler     Lottie Bloom Sandler     Lottie Bloom Sandler
   Eugene Joseph Silverman  

yahrzEITS

Please note our new e-mail address:  templebethel@comcast.net
Join our e-mail “Temple Alerts” list - it’s a great way to stay informed!

Kravings Caterers
Specializing in Kosher Style and Vegetarian Foods

Menus Available
In Home Cooking or Platter Delivery

Joan Dermody and Staff
(508) 649-5978            joandermody@ymail.com




